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	BLAIRGOWRIE AND RATTRAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL


Draft Minutes of the Community Council ordinary meeting 
held on 11th May 2023 at 7pm at the BaRi Building and online via ZOOM.
	ATTENDANCE

BRCC Members

Scott MacGregor (SM)
Gina Purrmann (GP)

Steve Johnson (SJ)
Pete Richardson (PR)

Samantha Stewart (SS)
Sue Hart (SH)
Jamie Louise Morrison (JLM)
Lesley McDonald (LM)
	Chair

Secretary

Treasurer


	Councillors 

Bob Brawn (BB)
Caroline Shiers (CS)

Tom McEwen (TM)
Press 
Clare Damodaran (CD)

PC Ryan Tarbet
Fire Service
14 members of the public 
Laura Rodger (minutes)
	APOLOGIES
Pat Marshall (PM)
David Cuthill (DC)

ABSENCES



	Item 1 – Welcome and Introductions 
SM welcomed everyone to the meeting at 19:01. Due to the number of people attending, the BRCC members introduced themselves.  The Chair asked all attendees for permission for the minute taker to record this meeting solely for the purpose of writing up the minutes; she will not share the recording, and will delete it as soon as the minutes have been written. SM made all aware of the emergency exits.
	Actions



	Item 2 – Apologies 
Apologies were received from PM and DC. 
	

	Item 3 – Adoption of draft minutes of 13th April 2023 meeting
Amendments: BRDT are working with HEAT and the climate café (page 3) rather than biodiversity group. GP proposed the minutes, LM seconded. 
Decision: Minutes agreed with amendments. 
	

	Item 4 – Police & Fire Reports 
Fire Report:
Mobilised 31 times in April across Perth and Kinross, Angus and Dundee. Continuing with home fire safety visits. These can be requested through the website. Also carrying out operational intelligence visits at care homes, nurseries and schools. Encouraged all groups who may benefit from a fire safety talk to request one. An open day will be held on Saturday 15th of July. A raffle will be held for local groups and charities. Heading into busy season from a community safety perspective (e.g. work with SCYD). 
Police Report:
We are appealing for witnesses following a fatal crash on the B954 between Alyth and Meigle. The crash occurred around 5pm, Saturday 29th April and involved a grey Porsche 911 Carrera.

Police Scotland is committed to supporting Scotland’s communities in line with our values of integrity, fairness, respect and upholding human rights. In our new Don’t Feed Hate campaign we talk about the Hate Monster. It’s that feeling some people get when they are angry and frustrated and then try to make themselves feel better by lashing out at others, because they think they are different or lesser in some way. This can lead to committing a hate crime.

Find out more about the Hate Crime campaign at the Police Scotland website.  We urge anyone who has experienced or witnessed hate to report it.  The combination of lighter nights and warmer weather has resulted in a marked increase in cyclists on the roads of Perth and Kinross and we all must be aware of what we can do; as pedestrians, cyclists and drivers to ensure our highways remain safe for all road users. Every week in Scotland, at least three people cycling suffer life-changing injuries and in most cases, it’s the person driving, not the person cycling, at fault. Close passes are an everyday experience for people cycling, according to the Near Miss Project every year people who regularly cycle will “experience an event so frightening that it alone makes them consider giving up cycling.” Making our roads safer for cycling requires a combined approach of engineering, education and enforcement
Issue of Rosemount Care Home. A young person was injured recently. The site is dangerous. The fire service has assessed the site and filed a report. They have recommended that the whole site should be cleared up as soon as possible and secured. If a fire were to break out, they would not put firefighters into the buildings except as a last resort. There is currently only one way in and one way out. Exceptions to this would be made if there were children in the building. There is currently no sign of anyone trying to start fires. Drier months may increase the risk of this happening. Touch wood, nothing drastic or severe has occurred yet. The line needs to be drawn here before anything more serious happens. Representatives from SCYD are carrying out youth work to try and redirect young people into different activities. 
	

	Item 5 – Chair’s Report

Most points already covered in the meeting. He added that he attended the forum to update on what BRCC had been doing. Also expressed his thanks towards community groups for their efforts in putting on coronation events. 

Robin Duncan submitted his resignation, and this has been accepted. SM expressed his thanks for all the work that he has done as a BRCC councillor over the years. 
	

	Item 6 – Matters raised by members of the public

a. Rosemount Care Home 
A member of the community who lives near the home has pointed out that it is pertinent that this issue is taken seriously. BB added that a meeting took place to discuss the issue of Rosemount Care Home. He emphasised that this is a seriously dangerous building. The building is going to be secured, partially with metal sheeting. There are some windows, which they may use plywood on initially. The plywood will be screwed on tight around the frame. The work is starting this weekend to secure the building complete. The only part that they cannot secure on the weekend is the skylight, but this will be fulfilled within a couple of extra days. BB and CS added that they are looking for volunteers to help clear the site. BB emphasised that the building should be secure by the end of the weekend. BB noted that it would be extremely difficult for anyone to get into the building. He also highlighted that they are limitations to what the council can realistically do. This is a private building, not a publicly owned site. The safer communities warden also reminded that she could be contacted directly if anyone has any issues they would like to report. They are currently monitoring the care home.
A member of the community asked if any CCTV could be put in place, or if more can be done to secure the blind spots. BB responded that it would increase the cost and once again noted that this is a private building. Member of the community asked if panels could be put in to stop people from getting in. BB said that he would make inquiries about this. 

A Member of the public enquired about whether disposal fees could be waived. Another asked if the council could make a van and trailer available. Inquiries will be made, but no one currently has a concrete answer for this.

SS suggested asking the people at the recycling centre for help clearing the dangerous material. CS will do this.
A second member of the public raised the issue that he has been attacked several times while telling people who have entered Rosemount Care Home that they should leave. They pressed upon the point that more needs to be done to secure the unit. It is not a minor issue. BB responded that they are doing what they can to secure the building, but if someone is desperate to get into the building, it is likely that they will still be able to find a way. 
A member of the public asked if we could initiate the process of compulsory purchase. BB responded that this process could take up to ten years.
LM asked if it would be possible to put up some police signage on the site. BB stated that council signs will be put up. The police responded to say that it is likely that police signage can only go up if the building was closed down, but they will be making inquiries with the preventions department in Perth to see if there is more that can be done. 
A member of the public also added that this may become a challenge for some people once it is secured and asked for support from SCYD and the police.
b. Enquiry regarding 20-minute neighbourhoods. 

A member of the public asked whether this is actually a positive thing. They have read mixed reviews on this. CS pointed out that there is a difference between what this means in England and what this means in Scotland. A member of the public was concerned about the introductions of cameras. TM stated that cameras are not coming to Blairgowrie. 
c. School Curriculum 
A member of the public noted that the sex education curriculum is not fully known to parents. SM redirected them to the education department. 

d. Patient Transport

A member of the public highlighted that there is still an issue of phone calls to patient transport not being answered. CS will make further inquiries regarding this. 

e. Empty Commercial Buildings

A member of the public raised the concern that the high street is dead due to closed businesses. SJ noted that the Business Association has been discussing these issues.

f. Council Office Print Outs

A member of the public enquired about when print outs stopped (scanning documents and sending them back). Another member of the public responded that it had been a few years. BB will pick up on this issue. 
	BB

CS

Police

CS

BB



	Item 7 – Matters arising/reports back
7a. Resilience/Flooding (SM/PR)
PR reported that not much had happened this month. On Tuesday the 16th there is a meeting of the local resilience partnership to look at the next steps forward. 
7b. Climate Action (DC/GP/JLM) 
GP read out a report from DC. He regularly goes to Blairgowrie High School and works with their Eco Group. At the last meeting, the students were saying that they would really like three bins of different colours to tie in with the PKC system of separating waste. The students asked if the councillors could help with this. CS said that she could pass along an email that would be better for them to contact. The Blairgowrie High School Pledges tree should now be up, pending confirmation. Once we find out what the pledges are, BRCC will consider what can be done to support them moving forward. PKC has been in touch with the Eco Group to get them involved with Speeding the Transition to Net Zero initiative. DC attended the Climate Café’s screening of The Oil Machine and recommends everyone should watch it if they have the chance to do so. 
JLM reported on the climate change adaptation and resilience meeting that took place with Arup and PKC. Arup, with PKC, conducted a risk and opportunity assessment of all community council areas in Perth & Kinross. The report will inform community action plans, with the hope of community resilience groups to be involved for a PKC resilience action plan that will be put together. PKC will be in touch for feedback and ideas. Using met office climate projections, we could expect 9% increased rainfall by 2030, with wetter winters and drier summers. Flooding (both surface water and river course) poses a greater threat in the near term than extreme temperatures (for Scotland compared to rest of UK), but frequency and duration of heatwaves will still be significant. Perth & Kinross less at risk of direct impacts from sea level rise due to lack of coastline. Most at risk are those old, young and vulnerable. Report still being finalised but will be interesting to read their assessment of the area once published.
JLM also gave an update on the Climate Action Hub - After the Earth Day market in Perth, lots of groups that had stalls at the market were introduced to the idea of a climate hub proposed by Scottish government. Discussion was had on whether we want a Perth and Kinross or Tayside wide hub, either option would be the same proportion of funding. Groups are letting their communities now about it to feedback into the discussion. The concept of a climate hub has come from Scottish Government who recognise the important role communities must play in the transition to net zero, so want to support community-led climate action through a network of regional community climate action hubs. The hubs are intended to support a strategic regional approach to climate action across Scotland with the aim of helping groups develop local plans, take up community funding opportunities, facilitate networking, and increase overall connectivity to allow resources, lessons, and knowledge to be shared more efficiently. A member of the public enquired about what ‘Net Zero’ means. JLM responded that it is balancing out the carbon emissions.
7c. Twinning (GP)
There are two things on the horizon. The Pipe Band may visit France soon as part of the exchange. BRCC is invited over for Bastille Day. DC will be visiting Pleasanton for the Highland Games in September. 
7d. Maintenance in Blairgowrie and Rattray (BB/LM/JLM/SM)
SS attended a walk-around commencing at Glen Almond Road. Pointed out issues such as damaged fences. One of the things that struck SS was that bags of rubbish which were being left at the tops of stairs. This is because some residents do not have bins. Larger industrial bins were discussed, but the council had ruled these out before. SS suggested that this issue should be revisited. This is causing a rat problem. BB will follow up on this. TM agreed that industrial bins would be a good idea. SS highlighted that it does not make sense that half of the houses can leave bin bags, but the other half cannot. SS also stated that affected residents do not have the choice to recycle, as they also do not have recycling bins. LM suggested that recycling bins should also be placed up there. TM will ask about what can be done about this. LM updated on Rattray Common. The long grass areas will be left around the trees. Everything else will be cut and there will be pathways cut through. SM stated that it needs to be ensured that pathways are being cut in the correct place. BB will chase up getting plans for BRCC to view. 
7e. Citizen of the Year
SJ updated that the trophies are currently in the post office and will move on next Wednesday. It is hoped that by making them more visible, this will prompt people to make more nominations. Engraving will happen at the end of next month. SS added that the deadlines for nominations at the end of this month. You can nominate for citizen, young citizen and community group. You do not need to nominate for all three if you are unsure. 
7f. Nativity (GP) 
DC and GP had a meeting with a representative of EPACT to confirm that they will be taking over responsibility for the nativity.  Next steps were discussed and a To Do list drawn up. This is to ensure that when BRCC transfers ownership, it will be transferred to a group who will care for it responsibly. They are fully aware of their financial commitments and are able to make insurance arrangements far more easily than BRCC. This year, they plan to display the panels as a cube in the Wellmeadow. 

SM proposed a vote to transfer the Nativity over.

Decision: Unanimously in favour
	CS

BB

TM
BB


	Item 8 – 5th of November Event 
This had been added back to the agenda as it will take time to plan an event for this year. It was agreed by all present at the informal BRCC meeting that there should be a public consultation to establish whether there should be a firework display or a community event along the same lines as last year. SS added that BRCC will seek to begin the consultation as soon as possible so an update can be discussed at the next meeting. It is important that we get the ball rolling on this, as regardless of the type of event, we will need to fundraise for it. TM updated that firework displays cannot be set off from PKC property unless there is a listed exception (e.g. Braemar Day). TM will pass this update on to all BRCC members. In light of this, the consultation will be delayed until this new legislation has been reviewed. 
	TM

	Item 9 – New Projects
No update
	

	Item 10 – Traffic Matters

a. Gas Brae to Balmoral Road
CS updated that there is an investigation going on into why it failed. This should conclude at the end of May. A way forward will be identified by early June. Repairs will not be made in Winter. SM asked if BRCC could be copied into emails, as it was BRCC who raised the issue. CS will forward the email and contact details to SM. SM also asked if who is footing the bill for this could be identified. SM will make inquiries regarding this. 
b. Seven Priorities
SM still has not received the list of the seven priorities. BB will chase this and get the information passed along. 
	CS

BB

	Item 11 – Planning Matters 
SS enquired if there is anything we should be aware of moving forward. BB responded that BRCC are sent this information. TM said that solar panels are of note. The rest is primarily extensions. SS highlighted that they have still not received a date for training regarding this. 
	

	Item 12 – Treasurer’s Report
Treasurer’s Report May 2023
Admin 
April balance


£337.28
Minutes

£30
£307.28
Insurance

£53
£254.28
May balance


£254.28



Projects
April balance


£5,357,96
April Balance


£5,357.96


Fireworks/Community Event
£211.89
Resilience


£4,261.12
Well (Defib)


£184.77
Bench



 £253.52
Christmas Tree/Festive

£445.56
Update: Bank accounts have changed over. Also noted that those travelling regarding twinning are doing so at their own expense. 

	 

	Item 13 – Secretary’s Correspondence
A query has been received from a community group. Do we have a projector, which could be borrowed? SS said that this should be sent to BRDT. A query has been received from a group in Meikleour. They have asked for help in getting a defibrillator, as their community council cannot currently take responsibility for this. PR has suggested that they put it in the BT phone box. For BT to take responsibility for it, it must come from a community council. GP stated that BRCC needs to ensure that they can finance this themselves, as BRCC cannot take this on financially. GP stated that it must be a community council or a registered charity that gets it put into the phone box. CD suggested that BRCC should check with democratic services, as BRCC may not be able to take something on from a different council area. Further correspondence: Citizen of the Year nominations have been passed on. PKC are willing to support community groups in having their own Big Place Conversation. GP asked if this could be passed on to BRDT. JLM also noted that there is an online survey. There is a transport report, which PKC are soliciting comments for. There are various funding opportunities that GP has circulated. There is a community councils conference (online) in June, which BRCC may like to be a part of. Also received notice from the PKC licensing board asking that BRCC respond to a policy which they have not had any training for. TM stated that the licensing board is not a part of the council. BB enquired about what training they would like. GP will circulate the email to BRCC members. 
	GP

GP

	Item 14 – Councillor’s Reports

BB updated that there are no updates on the quarry. Attended a meeting a few weeks ago, but no information has been received following this. All PKC councillors are required to have planning training on the 15th of June. He spoke to the convenor of planning after the last planning committee. They are preparing a training session, which he believes will be based on the training they will have on the 15th. This training will be online over two sessions with other community councils. This is online to allow as many people as possible to attend. They have assured BB that it will be done, as it is necessary. BB thanked all community groups for their efforts in putting events on over the coronation weekend. Equipment will be mobilised at the recreation centre next Monday. The contract will be finalised at the end of May. Building will begin in June. 

CS updated that there was a disappointing turnout at the Big Place Conversation on April 22nd. CS suggested that it should be a drop-in. SS informed that it was supposed to be a drop-in, but it did not follow this format. CS also suggested that representations should be made to the council to take it to where the people are, such as Tesco and Lidl. There are plans in place to take the consultation to schools. JLM again encouraged those who are interested to take part in the online survey. A representative from SCYD also updated that the Big Place Conversation did not go down well with young people. LM suggested that the Big Place Conversation could be posted on walls at the BaRI Building/Library/SCYD to allow people to put sticky notes up in their own time. The issues surrounding foreign number plates are still being addressed. The banks of the Ericht are going to be secured to ensure that no further waste can fall into the water. However, there is no funding to clear the pollution and volunteers will be needed to address this issue. Friends of Cemeteries are having their first work party/briefing on the 24th of May at 2pm. Notification of pavement resurfacing to begin on the 21st of May. 
TM has nothing to update on which has not already been addressed. 
	

	Item 15 – AOCB
Nothing to report. 
Meeting closed at 21:01. 
	

	Date of Next Meeting:  8th June 2023, 7pm at the BaRi Building & 6.45pm online.
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